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     On Saturday, October 14th we broke ground on what will 
be Tooele City Fire StaƟon #3 located at 145 East 1000 North. I 
wanted to share with you the words spoken at that event by 
Fire Chief MaƩ McCoy.  I hope you are as inspired by his words 
as I am. 
   
    
“Today, we gather here for a momentous occasion, a ground-
breaking ceremony that marks the beginning of a new chapter in 
our City's history. We are here to celebrate the commencement 
of the construcƟon of Tooele City Fire StaƟon #3, a project that 

embodies our unwavering commitment to serving and safeguarding our community. 
 
I want to begin by expressing my hearƞelt graƟtude to Mayor Debbie Winn and the 
esteemed members of the City Council for their steadfast support and vision. Their 
dedicaƟon to ensuring the safety and well-being of our ciƟzens has made this project a 
reality. We couldn't have reached this milestone without their Ɵreless efforts and support, 
and for that, we are truly grateful. 
 
I would also like to acknowledge the hardworking Tooele City staff who have played an 
integral role in making this project possible. Their dedicaƟon and experƟse have been 
instrumental in bringing us to this point. 
 
But let us not forget that a fire staƟon is not just bricks and mortar; it's the dedicated men 
and women in uniform who stand ready to answer the call, no maƩer the Ɵme or the 
circumstances. To our firefighters, I extend my deepest appreciaƟon. You are the backbone of 
our department, the heroes who put your lives on the line every day to protect our 
community. This new staƟon is a testament to the City's commitment to your safety and well-
being while you, in turn, dedicate yourselves to the safety of our ciƟzens. 
 
We must also recognize our incredible community. Your support, trust, and understanding 
fuel our determinaƟon to serve you beƩer. Today's ceremony is a symbol of our pledge to 
uphold your safety and security. We promise to conƟnue our unwavering dedicaƟon to the 
Tooele City community. 

 
In this endeavor, we are fortunate to be 
working alongside PGA&W Architects and 
Big D ConstrucƟon. Their experƟse and 
commitment to excellence will ensure that 
Fire StaƟon #3 is a state-of-the-art facility 
that meets the highest standards. We look 
forward to the collaboraƟve journey ahead, 
knowing that their contribuƟons will 
enhance our ability to protect and serve. 
 
As we turn the first shovels of earth today, 
let this groundbreaking symbolize our 
shared dedicaƟon to public safety. The new 
Tooele City Fire StaƟon #3 is not just  
a building; it is a testament to our 
commitment to the safety and well-being 
of the community we love. 
 
Thank you all for being here to celebrate this 
important day with us. Together, we will 
forge a stronger, safer, and more resilient 
Tooele City for generaƟons to come.” 
 

~Fire Chief Ma  McCoy 

 

In attendance at the groundbreaking ceremony of Fire Station #3: 
Tooele City Fire Department Fire Chiefs, Members of the Tooele City 

Volunteer Fire Department, Tooele City Mayor Debbie Winn, Tooele City 
Council Members, and representatives from Big D Construction and 

PGA&W Architects. 
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THE COUNCIL’S CORNER 

BY COUNCIL MEMBER DAVE MCCALL 

This year is quickly coming to an end and 2024 is around the corner.  I want to wish all of you a great Holiday Season.   

The Council, Mayor, and Staff are working together to ensure we keep a slow and steady pace moving forward. Together we will do 
our best to ensure that we, as a City, conƟnue to thrive in the future without forgeƫng the hard Ɵmes of the past.   

As always, conƟnue to send your emails, concerns, or quesƟons to the City Council and AdministraƟon. You are also welcome to 
aƩend City Council meeƟngs every 1st & 3rd Wednesday of the month at Tooele City Hall. 

I hope to see you at the Annual Veterans Day Services this year at Saint Marguerites Catholic Church (15 South 7th Street, Tooele).  
There is a breakfast at 9:30 a.m. and a ceremony at 11:00 a.m.  It is a great opportunity to honor the Veterans in our community.  

Thank you again Tooele City for the opportunity to serve you.   Semper fi, 
~Dave  

Tooele City Council 

Justin Brady 
jbrady@tooelecity.org 

Maresa Manzione 
mmanzione@tooelecity.org 

Tony Graf 
tgraf@tooelecity.org 

Dave McCall 
dmccall@tooelecity.org 

City Council meetings are generally held the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of every month at Tooele City Hall.  
Meetings are open to the public and are available through livestream on YouTube (Search “Tooele City Channel”). 

Agendas, minutes, and YouTube video links of the meetings are available on our website tooelecity.org. 

Ed Hansen 
ehansen@tooelecity.org 

 NOVEMBER GENERAL ELECTION 
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 21, 2023 

 
ON THE BALLOT FOR TOOELE CITY:  3 CITY 

COUNCIL SEATS AND PROPOSITION #8 
 

More information is available online at:   
 

TOOELECITY.ORG 
VOTE.UTAH.GOV 

TOOELECO.ORG/ELECTIONS 
 

Let Your Voice Be Heard — Please Vote! 

ON THE NOVEMBER BALLOT! 
PROPOSITION #8 — TOOELE CITY QUESTION 1 

 

On the November 21, 2023 General ElecƟon ballot, you will find  
PROPOSITION #8 ‐ TOOELE CITY QUESTION 1, regarding amending 
the Tooele City Charter.  The Tooele City Council is proposing this 

amendment to allow the City Recorder to serve without a two‐year 
term limit, like all other city recorders in the State of Utah.  Vote yes 

if you agree with the proposed amendment, or no if you disagree 
with the proposed amendment.  Please visit tooecity.org or 

vote.utah.gov for more informaƟon. 

Mayor’s Community Recognition Awards 
Congratulations to Al and Bonnie Burger—recipients of the Mayor’s Community 
Recognition Award.  Al and Bonnie were recognized at the City Council Meeting 
on September 20, 2023. Visit our website www.tooelecity.org/CommunityAwards 
or scan the QR Code to read more about Al and Bonnie and 
how they are making a difference in our community. Thank you 
to Al and Bonnie for helping make Tooele City a great place to 
live! 
If you would like to nominate someone in our community who 
you feel deserves recognition for the difference they make in our 
community, visit tooelecity.org to submit your nomination. 
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As a reminder, Tooele City code 
prohibits parking vehicles on the 
public right-of-way when snow is 
falling or has accumulated. 
 
Tooele City Code 10-3-6 reads... 

 

“10-3-6. Snow Event Parking Restrictions” 
(1)  It shall be unlawful to park a vehicle on any public right-of-
way: 

 (a)    when snow is falling upon that vehicle; or, 

 (b)   when snow or ice have accumulated in any amount 
 on the right-of-way upon which that vehicle is parked. 

(2)  Any vehicle parked in violation of this Section may be  
removed at the discretion of the Tooele City Police Department 
for creating public safety risks and for obstructing the City’s 
snow removal efforts. 

(3) The following are exempt from this Section: 

 (a) emergency vehicles and personnel in the  
 performance of their functions and duties; and, 

 (b)    Tooele City public works vehicles and employees in 
 the performance of their functions and duties. 
 

Do not park your vehicles on the street when snow is 
falling or when snow or ice have accumulated.  You may be 
ticketed. 
 

The civil penalty for parking violations during a snow event is 
$50 if paid within 15 days, and $100 thereafter. 
 

City Ordinances can be found on our website at tooelecity.org > 
Our Government > City Code 

 
     As the winter months approach we want to  
remind you that residential and business sidewalks 
must be cleared of snow, hail, ice, and sleet within 
24 hours after a storm stops. This is especially  
important in areas that are school walking routes!  
Tooele City Code 4-11-15(1) states: “It is unlawful 
for any person owning or exercising control over 
any real property abutting any public sidewalk to fail 
to remove or cause to be removed from such  

sidewalk all hail, snow, or sleet falling thereon, or ice forming thereon, 
within 24 hours after such hail, snow, or sleet has ceased falling or ice 
has ceased forming.” 

     Do not place or propel snow, hail, ice and sleet in roadway or other 
portions of sidewalks. Tooele City Code 4-11-15(2) states: “It is  
unlawful for any person to place or propel, or cause to be placed or  
propelled, snow, ice, hail, or sleet in the public way or in any manner 
which poses a hazard to vehicular or pedestrian traffic.”  Please be  
courteous to your neighbors, do not blow leaves, snow or other debris 
into their yards.  Thank you! 

     Please do not park your vehicles on the street (or on the park strip or 
the sidewalk—they are also the right-of-way) when snow is falling or 
when snow or ice have accumulated. Streets needs to be clear of  
vehicles, basketball hoops, and other obstructions for plows to safely 
and efficiently clear the streets. Trees should be trimmed to at least a 
12’6” minimum so they do not obstruct or damage plows. Also, as a 
reminder, if your basketball hoop is on the park strip, please make sure 
the hoop itself doesn’t hang over the street where it can get snagged on 
the snow plows.  

     SEMI-TRUCKS — Per Tooele City Code, semi-trucks, shall not park 
overnight on city streets other than designated truck routes. In section 
10-2-7(3) the following are designated truck routes: “(a) SR-36 (Main 
Street); (b) SR-112; (c) Tooele Boulevard (1100 W. St.); (d) Droubay 
Road; (e) Pine Canyon Road; (f) other streets as designated by express 
written permission of the police chief…” 

     If you have any questions or concerns, please contact our  
Ordinance Compliance Division at 435-882-8900. 

 

 
 
 
 

SAVE TIME… PAY ONLINE!  
Tooele  City  offers  several  convenient  and  safe ways  to 
pay your utility bills.  Our online utility billing application 
gives you access to your account 24 hours a day, 365 days 

a year and is optimized for mobile devices.  It is a convenient way to 
pay your bills on your own time — with no waiting!   By paying your 
bill online you save postage, plus you have instant account access to 
view  real  time  balances,  payment  amounts,  bill  due  dates,  and  
detailed consumption history. You can also submit service requests. 
AutoPay and Paperless Billing options are available but you must go 
into your account and set up those options.  

The  first  step  to  getting  started  is  to  set  up  your  account  by  
scanning the QR Code below or by visiting https://tooelecity.org or  
https://www.municipalonlinepayments.com/tooeleut.  

You can also sign up  to  receive EMAIL or TEXT 
NOTIFICATIONS  to  get  real  time  reminders 
about  your utility account! 

Questions?  Please  contact  the  Tooele  City  
Finance Department at 435‐843‐2150.  

As  a  reminder—if  you  have water  emergencies 
after  business  hours,  please  contact  Tooele  
County Dispatch at 435‐882‐5600. 

Snow Event Parking Restrictions and Winter Weather Reminders 

 
‐ NoƟce ‐ 

Recycling Fee Increase 
 

AƩenƟon Tooele City Recycling Customers:  
 

EffecƟve October 1, 2023 Tooele City  
implemented the newly adopted fee for a 
recycling can of $7.18 per month. AŌer a comprehensive 
external study of the recycling can program, it was been 
determined this fee increase was necessary in order to 
conƟnue the service to our residents and to have the 
recycling program be self‐sustainable. This rate was 
reflected on the bill dated October 26, 2023. 
 

Customers who choose to opt‐out of the recycling 
program may do so by calling 435‐843‐2150, by emailing 
a request to uƟliƟes@tooelecity.org, or by visiƟng the 
Finance Office in person at Tooele City Hall located at 
90 N. Main St., Tooele. 
 

You can opt‐in to our curbside recycling program on our 
website at tooelecity.org/recycling. Thank you, Tooele 
City Finance Department. 
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WHERE ARE YOU DUMPING THAT GREASE? 
      One of the major causes of sewage 
backups  is animal and vegetable  fats 
that  get  dumped  down  sink  drains.  
After  a  short  trip  through  the 
sewer  line,  fats  and  grease  congeal, 
therefore  blocking  the  passage  of 
household  waste.  Solidified  grease 
wreaks havoc by causing blockages in 

sewer  laterals  to homes,  in  the  sewer  system’s main 
lines, and at the Water Reclamation Facility. 
      With the holidays approaching and the cooking of 
turkeys, especially  in deep fryers, please do not drain 
fats down kitchen sinks. Allow any fats to congeal and 
dispose of  them  in your  trash.   Do not dump or pour 
any grease, fats, or oils into drains or toilets. 
     Thank  you  for  helping  keep  our  sewer  system 
running smoothly!   

The Drinking Water Source Protection Plan for Tooele 
City is available for your review. It contains information 
about source protection zones, potential contamination 
sources, and management strategies to protect each of 
our drinking water sources. Potential contamination 
sources common in our protection areas include sanitary 
sewer lines, septic tanks, roads, residential, commercial 
and industrial areas, etc. These sources of potential 
contamination are typically classified as a low susceptibil-
ity. Sources which are classified as medium susceptibility 
include buried fuel storage tanks, accidental spills of 
potential contaminants, or other similar conditions. The 
City has developed management strategies to further 
protect all of our sources from contamination. Please 
contact the Public Works Department at (435) 843-2130, 
if you have questions or concerns about our source 
protection plan. 

 
Please DO NOT FLUSH the following: 

 Paper towels, disposable wipes—which includes wipes 
that say they are “flushable”, washcloths, or rags 

 Synthetic materials such as plastic, which do not  
decompose or dissolve 

 Feminine products 

 Cotton balls 

 Diapers and baby wipes 

 Unused Medications or  
Syringes 

 Hazardous materials or chemicals 

 Fats, Oils, and Grease—place food scraps in the garbage 
 
 
 
 
 

More information can be found on our website tooelecity.org. 

HELP US KEEP OUR SEWER SYSTEM RUNNING 
SMOOTHLY — LEARN WHAT NOT TO FLUSH! 

Public Works Department Projects and Updates 
 

Project Updates: 
 7th Street Road and Utility Improvement Project between 500 North to 600 

North is complete. This project widened 7th Street where it was very narrow 
between 500 North to 600 North and added a storm drain system from 500 North 
to Valley View Drive.  

 2023 Roadway and Waterline Projects are complete. We have older waterlines 
in the City that are 6” lines and the standard is now 8” lines.  We continually work 
to upgrade our 6” lines to 8” lines.  In this year’s budget, the waterline on Clifford 
Drive and 1220 South were replaced, and the pressure regulator valve was 
replaced on Lisa Way.  After waterlines were replaced, we did a complete road 
rebuild of Lisa Way, Clifford Drive, and 1220 South. Many other streets were 
treated with slurry seal.  Slurry seal is a cost effective way to preserve the integrity 
of and increase the longevity of our roads.  Some roads are past the point where 
slurry seal is effective, and those roads are then considered for mill and overlay or 
rebuild.  We are always looking for cost effective methods for road preservation. 

 Water Reclamation Facility—Headworks Building  The Headworks building is 
the first line of treatment for waste water.  It removes the grits and screenings 
from the wastewater before it goes into secondary treatment. This is where all of 
the stuff that doesn’t belong in the sewer, that should go in the garbage, has to be 
taken out (see 4 for a list of items that should not go in the sewer). Our current 
building is dilapidated and isn’t properly removing the garbage from the waste 
stream, which in turn, reduces the effectiveness in our secondary treatment. 
Construction of a new Headworks building and additive alternate sewer main was 
approved by the City Council in April 2023 for a combined total of $8.6 Million.  
Construction began in mid-September. The funding for the project will be derived 
by a combination of ARPA funds ($2 Million), general fund revenues, sewer en-
terprise revenues, and/or sewer impact fees. The new Headworks building and 
equipment will improve processes and increase the treatment capacity for that 
portion of the facility.  Other areas of the plant will also need to be updated to 
increase overall capacity at the Water Reclamation Facility as our community 
continues to grow. 

 

What’s Coming Up? 
 Our Streets Department is busy crack sealing the roads. We crack seal our roads 

in the spring and fall. Crack sealing seals the cracks so ice and moisture doesn’t 
get into the cracks and expand, creating pot holes. We crack seal in the fall to 
help prepare our roads for snow. The Streets Department is also busy trimming 
park strip trees in several areas around the City. We encourage residents to trim 
their own park strip trees to allow larger vehicles like snowplows to get closer 
to  the curb without the trees causing damage to the vehicles. The Streets  
Department has been installing stop signs at many locations throughout the City,  
including on 270 South. These stops signs were installed at the request of 
residents in the neighborhood who were concerned about safety as many 
vehicles were not slowing, yielding, or using caution when approaching the 
unsigned intersections. 

 As we head into the fall season, the Water Department is working on getting well 
houses winterized. They are cleaning up well house sites and getting them ready 
for the winter. 

 The sewer collection crews are continually cleaning sewer main lines. 
This helps prevent clogs in the main system. As we cannot give 
advanced notice of cleaning activities, best practice is to always keep 
your toilet lid closed, as occasionally the pressure from cleaning main 
lines can cause toilets to burp (causing water to splash in your toilet). 
The water that splashes is only the water in your toilet bowl, not sewer 
backup. 

 The Fleet Maintenance crews is prepping for winter, making sure snowplow 
trucks are running and putting salters on the trucks.  

 

We are continually working to improve the infrastructure and services in our City. If you 
have questions about any of these projects, please contact the Public Works 
Department at 435-843-2130.  Thank you! 
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PRATT AQUATIC CENTER 
55 N. 200 W., Tooele 

435-882-3247 | pool.tooelecity.org 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Visit pool.tooelecity.org for hours, pricing, and 
more information. 

 

 
 
 

MONDAY ‐  FRIDAY 
 
 

7:00 A.M. ‐ 9:00 A.M. 
NOVEMBER 1 ‐ APRIL 15 

 

438 W. 400 N., TOOELE 
 
 

THE BUILDING MAY NOT BE AVAILABLE SOME 
DAYS DUE TO RENTALS/EVENTS 

DOW JAMES BUILDING IS OPEN 
FOR WALKING 

Youth Swimming Lessons 
Adult Swimming Lessons 
Water Aerobic Classes 
Lifeguard Training 
Water Polo Nights 
Competitive Swimming 

Public Swimming 
Current/Water  

Walking 
Lap Swimming 
Birthday Parties 
Facility Rentals 

 

Have an event or a family party?  Reserve the Dow James 
Building or Youth Center for your events! 

 
The Tooele City Youth Center (102 N. 7th Street) 

and the Dow James Building (438 W. 400 N.) 
offer great venues to host indoor events such as 

family parƟes or community gatherings.   
 

The Youth Center features an indoor pickleball 
court and equipment, a giant chess set, portable 

Gaga ball pit, and more! 
 

The Dow James Building ameniƟes include a kitchen, 
basketball courts, pickleball court, and more! 

 

ReservaƟons can be made online at tooelecity.org.  
QuesƟons? Call Tooele City Parks at 435-843-2143.  

TOOELE CITY PARK UPDATES 
ENGLAND ACRES PARK is near compleƟon.  We are waiƟng on the 
final gates for the dog park. Once the gates are installed the dog 
park will be open. We remind residents to bring your own bags 
and clean up aŌer your pet(s). All dogs should be licensed and  
vaccinated. 
ENGLAND ACRES TRAIL is anƟcipated to be paved by the end of 
the year.  Because of supply chain issues, the trail lighƟng will be 
installed next Spring and not when the trail opens. 
18 HOLE DISC GOLF at Dow James Complex is now playable! 
Download the UDisc App (available for Apple and Android users), 
and search for the Tooele City Course to see the course map.  No 
reservaƟon needed.  Open during park hours (6 a.m.— 11 p.m.).  
There are no lights along the course.  You must bring your own 
disc.  
DISC GOLF/FOOT GOLF COMBO COURSE at Elton Park is installed 
and is now playable.  Download the UDisc App (available for Apple 
and Android users), and search for the Tooele City Course to see 
the course map.  No reservaƟon needed.  Open during park hours 
(6 a.m.— 11 p.m.).  You must bring your own disc.  This course was 
part of an Eagle Scout project. If you are new to disc golf, we 
encourage you to start with this course and then move on the our 
more advanced 18 hole course at the Dow James Complex. 
GAGA BALL!  Permanent Gaga Ball pits are available at Wigwam 
Park and England Acres Park. At this point in Ɵme, you must bring 
your own ball.  There is a portable Gaga Ball pit and balls are 
available at the Tooele City Youth Center.  All three of these ball 
pits were part of an Eagle Scout project. 
Our parks crews are busy winterizing parks faciliƟes and preparing 
for winter snow removal at city park sidewalks and trails. 
Restrooms have been winterized and are closed unƟl Spring. 
ReservaƟons for park pavilions are only taken from April to Octo-
ber. From November to March usage is on a first come basis. 
QuesƟons? Call the Parks and RecreaƟon Dept. at 435-843-2143. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

FREE EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES AT THE TOOELE CITY LIBRARY 
 

ADULTS 
Blood Drive:  November 20  11:30  a.m. – 5:00 p.m. 
Register at www.redcross.org  
 

KIDS 
StoryƟme: Wednesday’s   11:00 a.m. (No storyƟme on Wed Nov 22nd) 
StoryƟme is a preschool program using the 7 Days 7 Ways principles from 
the Very Ready to Read curriculum.  Designed for children ages 4 - 5. 
 

TWEENS & TEENS 
Teen Time ‐ PoƟons & Experiments:  Thursday, November 2  4:00 p.m.  
Halloween is over but you can sƟll make perfect poƟons all year round. 

Join us as we explore different science experiments to try at home. 
For ages 12-18 only.   Register>> hƩps://linktr.ee/tooelecitylibraryteens   
 

Tween Club ‐ Autumn Crowns:  November 9  4:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m.  
Embrace your seasonal nobility. Collect leaves and create your own 
crown. For ages 9-11 years old only.  RegistraƟon opens November 2. 
Register>> hƩps://linktr.ee/tooelecitylibraryteens 
 

Tweens & Teens ‐ Closet CraŌs: November 16  4:00 p.m. - 5:30 p.m.  
Help us clean out our closet with this fun craŌing acƟvity. For ages 
9 - 18. RegistraƟon opens on November 9, 2023. 
Register>> hƩps://linktr.ee/tooelecitylibraryteens 
 

Teen Time ‐ Drawing Portraits: November 30  4:00 p.m. - 5:30 p.m.   
Learn how to draw picture-perfect portraits. For ages 
12-18 only. RegistraƟon opens on November 20. 
Register>> hƩps://linktr.ee/tooelecitylibraryteens  
 

CLOSURES: 
November 21 – 25, 2023 
Closed for Inventory & Thanksgiving Holiday  

 

 

Gaga Ball Pit at England Acres Park 
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128 W. Vine St. | (435) 882‐2182 
tooelelibrary.org 



Tooele High School Art Department  
Presents the 13th Annual 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Friday, Nov. 10, 2023 | 5‐8 p.m. 
THS Commons Area  
(Please enter through the front doors) 
 

Entry Fee (includes one bowl of soup) 
One Person: 2 cans or more of food 
Two People: A new or used blanket, or 4 or 
more cans of food.  AddiƟonal bowls of soup 
may be purchased for $2/bowl. 
 

Come enjoy a bowl or two of soup donated  
by local restaurants, while helping out the 
community.  Take home artwork created by 
faculty and students! All proceeds benefit 
the Tooele County Resource Center.  
Items Needed: Canned foods, blankets, or 
monetary dona ons. 
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Hot Soup —Warm Hearts 

 

Saturday, November 11, 2023 
 

Breakfast starts at 9:30 a.m. 
Program starts at 11:00 a.m. 

 

St. Marguerites Catholic Church 
15 South 7th Street, Tooele 

 

All are welcome to aƩend!  

 

LDS  Church Building  1000  West  Utah  Ave.  
Performance  December 17,  2023  at  7  p.m.    

at  the  GHS  Auditorium.   
Questions?  Email  nnn.ashby@gmail.com  

Handel’s  “Messiah”    
Handel’s  Messiah Community and  
InterFaith Chorus  and Orchestra 

 
 
 

Rehearsals  
Every  Sunday  (Nov‐Dec)  at  7  p.m.  

Tooele City’s Annual 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday, December 4, 2023 

7:00 PM  (Doors Open at 6:30 PM) 

Tooele High School (301 W. Vine Street) 
 

Tickets Available at Tooele City Hall beginning November 6th. 

Questions?  Call 435-830-2458 
 

Cost is 1 Can of Food 

Food Will be donated 

to the Tooele Food Bank 

Christmas Concert 

 

 
Eclipse 6 

Scan the QR Code for more 
informaƟon on upcoming Art 
Classes, Kids CraŌs, and CraŌ 
Workshops with the Tooele 
City Arts Council or visit 
tooelecityartscouncil.org. 

Tooele City and Danny The Digger present… 

Toddler Time 
Come giggle, sing, run, and play!  A different activity each 
week for your toddler to enjoy!  Free for ages 1 - 5. 
 

November 7 & 14 
9 am - 10 am 
Dow James Building 
(438 W. 400 N.) 
 

Must register for each day 
at tooelecity.org/fun. 
 

Questions? Contact 
435-843-2141 or hollyt@tooeelcity.org. 
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DON’T FEED THE WILD ANIMALS! 
 If you feed wild animals it causes them to  
congregate in your neighborhood. 
 If you congregate wildlife, such as turkey and deer, 
it significantly increases the chances for disease 

transmission. It is better for their health if you don’t congregate/
feed them. 

 If you feed wild animals and bring them closer to town, it causes 
issues and creates a situation where DWR must relocate them. 

 Congregating turkey and deer brings in their predators. 
 There is plenty of food outside of City limits that animals can 

feed on. The animals will not go hungry even if you don’t feed 
them. Biologists are continually watching for the welfare of the 
animals. 

 There are many online resources available to help you learn how 
to detract deer from your yard. Learn what vegetation you can 
plant that deer do not prefer and learn how to “Landscape for 
Wildlife”. 

One suggestion is to put deer fencing up around your garden 
and the vegetation that the deer love to eat. 

 For more information contact DWR at 801-491-5678.   
 If you see wildlife that has been hit and is on the road, please 

contact dispatch at 435-882-5600, or DWR, to report the  
address where the animal is laying and DWR will come and pick 
up the animal. 

 

Heat Utility Assistance:   The HEAT Program helps house‐
holds pay their power and gas bills year‐round. Water bill 
assistance may be available for qualified households on a 
limited basis. They also offer crisis assistance year‐round. 
If you  live  in Tooele County and you need help with your 
heating  or  cooling  costs,  apply  today  at  utahca.org.  
Check their website for additional services and programs  
available. 

Congratulations to the recipients of the 2023 Mayor’s Golf 
Tournament Youth Recreation Grants who were recognized at the 
City Council Meeting on October 18, 2023. In addition to three (3) 
$500 leadership scholarships to local high school seniors, and a 
contribution to the Oquirrh Hills Junior Golf Program, the following 
organizations benefited from $9,500 in grant money thanks to our 
generous sponsors who make this grant possible! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Photos of the recipients and a list of our sponsors can be found on our Face-
book Page at facebook.com/tooelecity and on our website tooelecity.org. Watch 
for next year’s Golf Tournament coming in May 2024. 

HOME ENERGY ASSISTANCE TARGET PROGRAM 

The HEAT Program provides year‐round energy and water 
assistance as well as energy and water‐related crisis 
assistance for eligible low income households throughout 
Utah. You may qualify for a heaƟng benefit (October—
March), cooling benefit (April—September) and water 
assistance when you apply for the HEAT Program. Visit 
jobs.utah.go/heat to apply. 

DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME 

ENDS  ON  NOV.  5,  2023. 

DON’T FORGET TO TURN 

YOUR CLOCKS BACK ONE 

(1) HOUR!  

This  is  also  a  good  time  to  take  the 

batteries  out  of  your  fire  and  carbon 

monoxide  alarms  and  replace  them  with 

new  ones.  Clean  off  the  alarm  and make 

sure it works by testing the unit. Explain to 

your  family, and practice with  them, what 

to do if the alarms go off. This activity could 

save your family’s lives! 
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Bit N’ Spur Riding & Rodeo Assoc. 
Boys and Girls Club – Tooele Club 
TC United Soccer 
Tooele County Crushers 
Tooele Education Foundation 
Tooele Junior High PTSA 

Congratulations to our Grant Recipients! 
Tooele Scout Unit 314 
Tooele Valley Academy of Dance 
Tooele Valley MTB 
Tooele Valley Theatre 
Tooele Youth Baseball 
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November’s Calendar  
          of Events 
 

 
1—30 Dow James Building, 438 W. 400 N., open for walking  

Monday—Friday 7:00 am - 9:00 am (not open on holidays). 
1 City Council MeeƟng at City Hall 7 pm. 
4 Food Addicts Anonymous 12 Step Program.  Meets every  

Saturday at 8:30 a.m. Tooele Pioneer Museum (47 E. Vine St. - 
enter off of Garden Street). For more informaƟon contact 
Barbara at 801-694-5232. MeeƟngs available in person or by 
Zoom. 

5 Daylight Savings Ends — Turn Clocks Back 1 Hour. 
6 Tickets go on sale at City Hall for the Christmas Concert  

featuring “Eclipse 6” at City Hall. 
7 & 14 Toddler Time at the Dow James Building.  Must pre-register 

 at tooelecity.org. 
8 Planning Commission MeeƟng at City Hall 7 pm. 
10 Veterans Day (Observed) — City Offices Closed 

Garbage will be picked up on Friday, November 10. 
10  “Hot Soup — Warm Hearts” at Tooele High School 5 - 8 pm. 
 Veterans Day 
11 Veteran’s Day Program at St. Marguerites Catholic Church — 

Breakfast starts at 9:30 am. Program starts at 11 am. 
15 City Council MeeƟng at City Hall 7 pm. 
16 DAV MeeƟngs the 3rd Thursday of every month at the Tooele 

Pioneer Museum (47 E. Vine St.) at 7 pm. Call 435-840-0547 or 
435-830-8487 for more info.  All veterans and spouses welcome.  
The DAV does not meet in July or December. 

21 ElecƟon Day — Please Vote! 
21—25  Tooele City Library Closed for Inventory and the  

Thanksgiving Holiday. 
23 Happy Thanksgiving! 
23—24  City Offices Closed in Observance of the Thanksgiving  

 Holiday. Garbage will not be picked up on Nov. 23rd but 
 will be picked up on Nov. 24th  

25 Santa Parade, Meet Santa, Tree LighƟng, and Small Business 
Saturday Market 3—7 pm.  Parade starts at 4 pm.  See page 6 or 
our website tooelecity.org for more details. 

———————————— 
December 
4 Christmas Concert featuring “Eclipse 6” at THS Auditorium at  

7 pm. Get Ɵckets at Tooele City Hall. 

ATTENTION ALL TOOELE CITY BUSINESSES 
 
COMMERCIAL BUSINESS LICENSE RENEWALS FOR 2024 
Will be mailed out by December 1, 2023, or within a day or two 
after.  Please watch for those! As a reminder, after December 1st, 
commercial businesses can renew their license online at https://
www.municipalonlinepayments.com/tooeleut. Thank you! 

HOME OCCUPATION BUSINESS LICENSES FOR 2024 
Will be mailed out by December 15, 2023, or within a day or two 
after.  Thank you! 

BUSINESS LICENSES REQUIRED IN TOOELE CITY 
Anyone offering a “Service” from their home, for  
compensation, requires a Tooele City Business License. Please 
call the Tooele City Business License Specialist at (435) 843-2110 
for more information or go to www.tooelecity.org choose  
DEPARTMENTS from the menu, and then BUSINESS LICENSING 
for businesses within Tooele City limits. 
 

DOOR-TO-DOOR SOLICITORS 
ALL door-to-door solicitors (Itinerant/Transient Merchants) must 
be licensed with Tooele City and must have a 2023 BLUE Tooele 
City ID Badge on and in plain sight. If a solicitor is not wearing a 
badge, please call Dispatch at (435) 882-5600. Please be sure to 
give Dispatch a complete description of the individual & the  
direction they are headed. Thank you! 

TOOELE CITY CORPORATION 

90 N. MAIN ST. • TOOELE, UT  84074 

(435) 843‐2100 

WWW.TOOELECITY.ORG 

 

 
Saturday, November 11 — Veteran’s Day 
Thursday, November 23 — Thanksgiving Day 
Monday, December 25 — Christmas Day 
Monday, January 1 — New Year’s Day 

 
During these weeks, service will be delayed by 

one day starting with the holiday. 

Curb Assistance! 
This is a free service provided by ACE  
Disposal for the elderly and/or people 
who have a  disability who are unable to 
take their trash container to and from the 
curbside.  For more information about this 
program, please contact the Tooele City Finance Dept. at 
(435) 843-2150 or email utilities@tooelecity.org. 

 

 

 Holiday Trash Pick Up Schedule 
There will be no trash pick up  
services on the following days: 


